Michigan ADA Steering Committee

Meeting Minutes – July 27, 2010

Lansing, Michigan

Present: Vickey Argo, Curt Hansen, Paul Ecklund, Shawnese Laury-Johnson (by phone), Amy Maes (by phone), Cheryl Mattson, Dan Cooper

Absent: Dick Baker, Lucia Rios, Linda Williams, Tony Wong, Duncan Wyeth, Peter Berg
Welcome and Introduction

Linda Potter has taken a new job out of state, so she is no longer on the committee.

Approval of Minutes

The minutes were approved.

Regional Report
There was no regional report:

Announcements

Vickey provided materials from the National ADA in Symposium that was held in June.
The Medicaid Infrastructure Grant is sponsoring three trainings on employment of people with disabilities.  They will take place on August 9 in Gaylord, August 30 in Lansing and September 13 in the Detroit area. (Vickey)
The Business Leadership Network will be having a lunch meeting with Deb Russell of Walgreens and area employers.  (Vickey)
The DB101 trainings took place and will be continuing.  There will also be an online tutorial.  (Vickey)
Curt and Dan complimented Cheryl for the successful ADA celebration in Lansing.  Cheryl stated there were about 350-400 people at the event.
Paul said that about 40 people attended the ADA celebration in Kalamazoo, which featured the film “Music Within.”
Dan attended the ADA celebrations in Southfield and Flint.  The former event featured presentations and speeches but attendance was quite small, but Dan was able to hand out a lot of materials to the large number of attendees in Flint.
Amy said there were about 200 people at an event in Marquette on July 22.  She also said that Action Day will take place on September 23.

The interpreters act is heading to hearing.  No date is set.  (Cheryl)
Budget

Dan provided the budget numbers through May.  He noted that $450 was added to “state activities,” so it could be used for the Disability Network Southwest Michigan trainings.  This was offset by reductions to salary, benefits, travel and supplies.
Projects for 2010-11
Only one proposal was turned in, so the deadline was extended to August 6.  The committee agreed to wait until after that date to review all proposals at the same time.

Old and New Business

Curt claimed it would be useful if there could be a videotape of Robin Jones to be used for trainings.  He would like to give them to Michigan Works service centers, so they could be used for new staff orientations.  Curt will contact Robin about this.
Curt also mentioned that Robin Jones would be at upcoming NAWDP conferences.
State Bill HB5812 deals with service animals in businesses.  It is trying to define “service animal.”  Cheryl stated there has been some concern that it could result in restricting some animals.

Paul went to the affordable housing conference, where there were two demo houses that showed the difference between standard housing and universal design.

Dan stated that Michael Harris of MPVA is very interested in joining the committee.  Dan will e-mail an application to him.

Dan is looking into updating the website, so it will be more accessible and allow him to make updates more quickly and easily.  He will send out a sample page for all to check out and make suggestions.

Next Meeting

The next meeting will be held one week earlier than originally scheduled, so the committee shall meet on October 19 at 11:00 AM in Lansing.
